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National Association of Tax Professionals announces 2024 board of directors 

President re-elected, one new member added to board 

 

APPLETON, Wis. (Dec. 5, 2023) – Jaimee Hammer, EA, was re-elected president of 

the national board of directors for the National Association of Tax Professionals. Her 

term will begin Jan. 1, 2024, and end Dec. 31, 2024.  

 

Other board of directors elected officials include: 

• Dorothy Havey, AFSP, vice president 

• Jackie Sanders, AFSP, secretary 

• Charles Markham, EA, MST, CPA, treasurer 

 

LaVeta Scherer will join the board in January alongside Melissa Bowman, Sherri 
Hoskisson, Richard Moring III, Anna Stevens and Jim Vann. Members vote annually for 
their national board. 
 
“I am deeply honored and humbled to have been elected to serve another year as the 
president of the NATP national board,” Hammer said. “I am eager to get to work and 
collaborate with other board officials, our members and industry stakeholders to 
navigate the challenges and opportunities that lie ahead.”  
 
To qualify, interested NATP members must be at least 25 years old and work full-time 
or part-time in the tax preparation industry. They must also have been an NATP 
member for at least three of the last five years, one of which is the year preceding their 
nomination. The full list of qualifications can be found on the NATP website. 
 
“An effective NATP board is crucial to the success of the organization,” Scott Artman, 
CPA, CGMA, NATP chief executive officer, said. “In a time when the tax industry holds 
undeniable significance, the role of our association becomes even more crucial. I am 
confident that, with the leadership and support of the 2024 board, NATP will continue to 
be the go-to resource for preparers this year and beyond.” 
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To speak with someone further about NATP or the 2024 tax season, please contact 
Samantha Strong or Nancy Kasten. 

### 

About NATP: The National Association of Tax Professionals (NATP) is the largest association 
dedicated to equipping tax professionals with the resources, connections and education they 
need to provide the highest level of service to their clients. 23,000 members rely on NATP to 
deliver professional connections, content expertise and advocacy that provides them with the 
support they need to best serve their clients. The NATP headquarters is in Appleton, Wis. To 
learn more, visit www.natptax.com.  

Looking for a tax expert? Tom O’Saben, EA, director of tax content and government relations 
at the National Association of Tax Professionals (NATP), is available for phone or video 
interviews to discuss federal tax topics including tax law change and its implications, taxpayer 
issues, tax preparer regulation and more. To schedule an interview with O’Saben, contact 

sstrong@natptax.com or nkasten@natptax.com. 
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